
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Thank you so much for joining us and supporting March for Babies!  Our families 

are the core of March for Babies and we are so honored to share this special 

event with you.  This year, fundraising walkers who raise $500 will have the 

opportunity to create either a Memory Mile sign or an Ambassador Avenue sign 

to honor or remember a child in their lives.  Starting March 1st, an email from 

SmartSource will be sent to anyone who has already raised $500 with a 

template to create their sign.  gn yet? You have until May 1st 

to raise $500 to design your sign for walk day!   

 
                                                                       

 
 

                                                             
 
  


